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Foreword 
 

As we approach the end of the first half term, I am delighted with the learning 
environment in school right now with our children’s enthusiasm for learning 
reflected in everything they do. This newsletter highlights some of the exciting 
activities that have taken place over the past few weeks, showcasing the 
creativity and work ethic of our children both in and out of the classroom. 
 
There are some important safety messages in this issue and I would particularly 
like to remind all parents to be mindful of parking around the school. Ensuring a 
safe environment for our children is a shared responsibility, and your co-
operation in this matter is greatly appreciated. There is a whole page dedicated 
to this in this issue of our newsletter. 
 

As always, thank you for your ongoing support, and I hope 
you enjoy reading about everything that is going on here at 
Fulfen Primary School. 
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Follow us on Facebook!  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091503543647


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Are you following us on Facebook yet? 
Our Facebook page is brimming with photos and news of what’s going on in 
school each day.  If you haven’t already, please take the time to follow our page 
so you can see what we’re getting up to and catch a glimpse of your child in 
action!  You can also share this with other members of the family so they can 
follow our successes. 
 

You can also see our latest Facebook feed at the bottom of the home page of our 
website and, if you want more information about our exciting Enrichment 
opportunities, look at our Enrichment page in the parents’ section of our website. 
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https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091503543647
https://www.fulfen.staffs.sch.uk/page/enrichment/134539


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Garden Update 
 

We have been busy in garden club so far this term. 
We have planted onions and garlic ready for next 
year, planted salad and rocket seeds in our new 
polytunnel and made beautiful hedgehog houses like 
this one. Hopefully we’ll get some visitors! 
 

This week we went on a lovely walk to Strawberry Fields in Coulters Lane, who 
kindly stayed open for us. We all had hot chocolate, marshmallows and the 
most amazing donuts and muffins. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To end our year, we have put manure onto our allotment plots and will be 
carving pumpkins. 
 

Thank you to all the parents and the staff in the office who have continued to 
support us this year.  If you still wish to donate, you can do on ParentPay under 
‘Garden Fund’ – every little helps! 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NSPCC - Speak out Stay Safe 
 

Over the last couple of weeks, all children 
have been taking part in a series of 
assemblies and follow-up sessions talking 
about who to speak to if they are worried.   
 

Here are some of our Year 2 children in one 
of the workshops. 

Harvest  
Thank you to all the families who have donated food 
for our Harvest Collection.  The children have been 
enjoying singing their Harvest songs and are looking 
forward to their Harvest assembly tomorrow, where 
all the pupils will get together to think about the food 
that the earth provides for us. Listen to our Harvest 
songs:  
               🎶HARVEST SAMBA🎶                    🎶CAULIFLOWERS FLUFFY🎶 

‘ARTober’ is in full swing! 
If you haven’t already, take a look in your creative class in Seesaw and join in the 
fun! There’s a spooktacular challenge for every day in October.  Look at these 
amazing drawings so far! 

https://8602413-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/jmalcolm_fulfen_staffs_sch_uk/ESgZEMlaFFdDkrLf8vPzgmMBnQVvO4h0Ku83GLnW5N_Ycg?nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJPbmVEcml2ZUZvckJ1c2luZXNzIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXciLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJNeUZpbGVzTGlua0NvcHkifX0&e=gwO6La
https://8602413-my.sharepoint.com/:u:/g/personal/jmalcolm_fulfen_staffs_sch_uk/EX6CJCyuO1VNn4X_gyjgVhkBu8urGjxqYOtLt-mfJBn4fw?nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJPbmVEcml2ZUZvckJ1c2luZXNzIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXciLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJNeUZpbGVzTGlua0NvcHkifX0&e=FEz4CC


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LingoTots Language Experience 
Miss Pretty and a select group of children took part in a language day led by 
LingoTots held at Hednesford football club.  
 
They were exposed to Spanish, French, German, Russian... amongst many other 
languages! They learnt songs, animal names, matching flags to the country and 
were able to create some keepsakes to remember the event. The group of 
children did the school proud and are so enthusiastic about languages following 
this event.  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Did you know?  
Parts of our newsletter are interactive! Try tapping 

on the images below to watch the videos! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 have had an unusual visitor… 
Miss Morgan took some stick insects into school so the class could meet them! 
The children loved holding them and watching them move. They learned about 
how they dance rather than stand still to make them look even more like sticks 
swaying in the breeze. What fantastic camouflage! 

Year 5 – Getting into Character 
 

In their reading lessons, Year 5 have been working on the book “The Journey” by 
Francesca Sanna.  They have created these lovely videos showing that they can 
infer what the characters are feeling from different parts of an image at a certain 
point in the story. Take a minute to see what they think: 

https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.c21f9090-4cc1-4a2b-84bb-bed521b38105&share_token=W8zZi_5cRvyKiFYrOPSCSg&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.e2b782f9-56b6-44ed-82de-50959916f94c&share_token=pe2SkZ-hTKKbS1UHkcYztA&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.e8a02e61-390e-414d-b3d3-953e4966a646&share_token=op3D98QWSa-q8ad_-Vxliw&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.3a0c1e8b-fa3f-414d-947d-256d954edc1d&share_token=iluluLTvSgGEzAd-R2eCoA&mode=share


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Trip to Dudley Canal! 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Music in Motion Visit 
 

Music in Motion came from Queenscroft School on Friday to present some 
signing and signing to years 1 to 4.   
 

The children really enjoyed learning to sing and sign the song "you've got a 
friend in me."  We're looking forward to inviting them to visit us again! 
 

MacMillan Success! 
 

What a lovely morning we had sharing cakes and coffee.  We raised a whopping 
£521.79 from the event.  Thank you to everyone who brought in or baked cakes 
– they were yummy - and for the donations made on the day. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Maths Focus – Discovery Days! 
 

Concrete resources are physical manipulatives that we utilise to help all children 
understand mathematical concepts. We have recently introduced our brand new 
‘Discovery Days’ in maths, which focus on exploring new mathematical concepts 
through the use of concrete resources whilst introducing key topic vocabulary to 
the children. 
 

Classes have thoroughly enjoyed getting ‘hands on’ in these sessions and our 
teachers have been impressed with the quality of the ‘maths talk’ as the children 
have explored the resources.   Here’s what the children think: 
 

Iris: "Discovery Days are fun because we can work with our partners and use 
lots of resources." 
 

Ella: "I enjoyed our Discovery Day because it was fun for our first maths 
lesson." 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pre-loved items of School Uniform 
 

We have a range of pre-loved school uniform and clothing that is available to 
purchase from the school office for a small donation. 
 

These will be put out during Parents’ evening (Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 
24th) and on Friday 25th straight after school. 
 

All money will go into school fund, which will be spent directly on our pupils.  We 
are asking for donations of £1 minimum in cash per item. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please ensure that your child attends school in the correct uniform and that it is 
all labelled so any lost items can quickly find their owners again. 

Reminder – for you children’s safety! 
Can we please remind parents that when collecting children 
from school, the play equipment for our Early Years children is 
not to be used by pupils on their way out of school or by 
younger siblings while they are waiting to collect.  
 

This is a busy time of day and for everyone’s safety, the use of balls and bikes is 
not permitted. Thank you for your support with this. 

https://www.fulfen.staffs.sch.uk/page/school-uniform/127602


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Times Tables Competition! 
 

Between 12th – 14th November, Fulfen are 
taking part in the national Times Table Rock 
Stars competition ‘England Rocks’.   
 

Year 3 upwards are enrolled to participate and pupils earn points for their class 
by correctly answering questions in any game mode between the hours of 
7:30am and 7:30pm. Children are limited to an hour of game time per day. The 
class with the highest average of questions answers correctly over the three day 
period will be our Fulfen champions. I wonder if we will make it on to the national 
leader board? 

Fulfen Club Half-Term Holiday Club! 
Not only do we run our incredibly popular before and after school club sessions, 
we are putting on a spook-tacular week of activities over half term. Click on the 
image to book your child’s place. Please book before Friday 18th October. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To see what else Club has on offer, visit our page on the school website. 

https://forms.office.com/e/5Y4XTHyTAT
https://www.fulfen.staffs.sch.uk/page/before-and-after-school-club/118019
https://forms.office.com/e/5Y4XTHyTAT


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Feel Good Friday 
 
Children are already looking forward to our first Feel Good Friday on 25th 
October! All children (except Year 6) are invited to wear non-school uniform on 
this day.  Year 6 should come to school in their Fulfen PE kits.  This last day of the 
half term will be dedicated to improving mental health and we have a wealth of 
activities going on: 
 
EYFS will be getting creative with activities based on the book “My Many 
Coloured Days” by Dr Seuss. 
 
Year 1 and 2 will be reading “The Mixed-Up Chameleon” by Eric Carle and 
completing mindful activities. 
 
Year 3 are having a visit from Child in Action, who will be delivering a workshop 
to the children. 
 
Year 4 will be focusing on the Well-being Playlist with a host of mindful activities. 
 
Year 5 will be visited by Mindful Movement and will be taking part in a yoga 
session (please dress appropriately for this). 
 
Year 6 (in PE kits) are going to Chase Terrace Academy to take part in art and PE 
lessons following a mental health theme.  During their visit, they will have the 
opportunity to speak to Year 7 children about their Year 6 experiences and their 
transition to high school.  These children will also need a packed lunch for this 
day. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online Safety Focus – in-game Chats 
 

Many children play online video games and many of these games have a chat 
function, which can create some concerns about online safety and the people 
that our children might be interacting with. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What can you do? 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scoot (or Walk) to School Week 
 

W/c October 21st, children can come to school on their scooters, skateboards, 
roller boots or any other wheels.  There will be a designated area for the children 
to put their scooters and everyone that joins in walking or scooting, will receive 
stickers – if they get all 5 stickers, they will receive a prize! Look out for your 
child’s passport, which will be sent home on Friday. Children should add their 
name to their passport and have it with them as they arrive at the school gate 
each morning.  
 

Fulfen Primary School have joined with Staffordshire County Councils Active & 
Sustainable School Travel Programme 
The benefits of walking, cycling and scooting the journey to school are well 
known. Pupils who travel actively will arrive brighter and more alert, ready for 
learning as well as generally happier.   
Children will be discussing how they travel to school during their lessons this 
week and the benefits of alternative travel. 
 

Game on! Games to make every school journey an adventure: 

• iSpy - See if you spot an object that 
begins with each letter of the alphabet, 
taking in turns with your friends/family! 

• Scavenger hunt - Create a shortlist of 
things your children need to look for on 
their journey. The one that spots most 
wins! 

• Nature sleuth - Nature is all around no 
matter where you live. So, how many 
cats did you see? Which bird is loudest? 

• Arrange to meet and travel with friends. 

• Video your walk to school to share with 
your friends, maybe even have a suitable 
camera attached to your scooter. 

• Take time to chat about the day or things 
you have to look forward to at the 
weekend. 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Extra-Curricular clubs coming up! 
We aim to provide a wide range of extra-curricular clubs throughout the year.  
After half term, we are offering: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There are a limited number of spaces left for the Wednesday after school clubs 
(Y5/6 Fitness and Board Games). If your child is interested, please email the 
school office. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Road Safety Week 17th – 23rd November 
Road Safety Week is a nationwide campaign that focuses on raising awareness about road safety issues, 
including the prevention of accidents, injuries, and fatalities on the road. It emphasizes the importance of 
responsible driving, pedestrian safety, and the need for improved road infrastructure. 
  
During this week there will be lots of activity outside our school, our Active Travel Ambassadors along with 
Staffs County Council, Staffordshire Police and Reinforcement Officers 
will be highlighting the issues we have outside our school. 
  
In the meantime please follow and report any issues on the following links. 
  
https://shorturl.at/OdHxU  Report problem parking online – Staffordshire County Council 
  
www.staffordshire.go.uk/reportit  
  
The more we report the more we will be heard. 
  
Thank you for your support 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parking Near School – Important Messages 

We appreciate that people are busy, but careless parking 
causes danger to our pupils and parents during the busy drop-
off and pick-up times at school. 

Some reminders of safety tips at these times: 
• Allow yourself plenty of time as the area is likely to be busy. 
• Do not park on yellow zigzag lines and avoid parking opposite them. 
• If you decide to park further away, please be considerate of local residents and 

avoid blocking driveways or access ways. 
• Please do not drop your children out of your car directly onto the road, park and 

make sure they are safe. 
• Always cross at the crossing and not in between parked cards. 

Someone parking on your driveway 
If someone parks their vehicle on your driveway without your permission, this is 
trespassing. This is a civil dispute and not something we can help you with. If it happens 
repeatedly with the same person / vehicle you might want to seek advice from Citizens 
Advice or a solicitor, but we would always recommend having a polite word with the 
driver first, as there may have been a simple misunderstanding. 

Someone blocking your driveway 
If someone has blocked your driveway so you can’t drive in, we appreciate this can be 
very frustrating.  If you can find the owner of the vehicle, we’d first recommend asking 
them politely to move it. If you can’t find them, try leaving a note on their windscreen. 
After all, they may not realise they have caused a problem. 
If this doesn’t work, please contact your local council. 
If a person has blocked your driveway and is preventing you from getting your own 
vehicle out, the police may be able to help. You can report antisocial behaviour online. 

Illegal parking 
If the vehicle is parked on zig zag lines, dangerously or in a way that would prevent 
emergency vehicles from accessing, you can report these to Staffordshire Police. 

If the vehicle is parked: 
• over a dropped kerb 
• on a pedestrian crossing (including the area marked by the zig-zag lines) 
• in spaces reserved for Blue Badge holders, residents or motorbikes (unless 

entitled to do so) 
• in marked taxi bays, cycle lanes or red lines 
• near a school entrance, bus or tram stop 

Please also report it to your local council. 
 

 

https://shorturl.at/OdHxU
http://www.staffordshire.go.uk/reportit
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/find-local-council
https://www.staffordshire.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-behaviour/
https://www.staffordshire.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb-v3/
https://www.gov.uk/find-local-council


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date for your Dairy – School Disco! 
 

Our first disco of this academic year is on Wednesday 11th December: 
 

Y1 and Y2 5:00-5:45 
Y3 and Y4 6:15-7:00 
Y5 and Y6 7:15-8:00 

 

More information on how to get tickets nearer the time! 

Hot Water Bottle Danger! 
 

Following an increase in severe burns due to old hot 
water bottles being used as the weather is getting 
colder, we feel we should share the latest advice. 
Do you know how old your hot water bottle is?  If it’s 
older than 2 years, it should be replaced and you 
should NEVER put boiling water in a hot water bottle.  
In an attempt to get cosy, you could inadvertently 
cause serious injury if the bottle splits.  Further 
information here. 

Did you realise how many things you can recycle? 
 

We can all help to reduce our carbon footprint by recycling more.  Literally 
anything with a plug, battery or cable can be recycled.  
  

Our closest recycling centres are on the Ring Road, Chase Terrace, WS7 3JQ or 
Witley Drive in Lichfield, WS13 6EU.   
 

Visit this website to find out more about what can be recycled and where. 

https://www.midandsouthessex.ics.nhs.uk/health/winter/hot-water-bottle-safety/#:~:text=Always%20be%20aware%20of%20the,Unsure%20about%20its%20age%3F
https://www.recycleyourelectricals.org.uk/how-to-recycle-electronics/what-electronics-can-be-recycled/
https://www.recycleyourelectricals.org.uk/how-to-recycle-electronics/what-electronics-can-be-recycled/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 

Wednesday 16th October Rocktopus Song Creation – please pay £4 on 
ParentPay if you haven’t already – this amazing event needs to be 
supported by parents! 

Friday 18th October – Y5 trip to Chase Terrace Fire Station 

w/c 21st October – Walk To School Week! 

Monday 21st October – Y5/6 Girls’ Football Tournament at EDA 

Monday 21st October – Y3 Stone Age Day 

Tuesday 22nd October – Sibling Photographs 

Wednesday 23rd October – Parents’ Evening 3:45-6pm 

Thursday 24th October – Parents’ Evening 4:45-7:30pm 

Friday 25th October – Feel Good Friday 

Friday 25th October – Break up for HALF TERM 

Monday 11th November – Football Tournament in Lichfield 

Wednesday 13th November – Packington Farm to visit EYFS 

Tuesday 19th November – Reception Open Day 9:30-11am 

Monday 25th November – Dance Days French Workshop Y5/6 

Thursday 5th December – Rudolph Run 

Wednesday 11th December – Christmas Jumper and Christmas Dinner 

Wednesday 11th December – School Discos 

 
 

Book parents’ 
evenings in the 

School Spider app 
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